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1. Report of the Chair of the Working Group concerning the Second Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus, held at OAS headquarters from January 26 to 28, 2004
The Chair of the Working Group, Ambassador Eduardo Ferrero Costa, presented an oral report on the outcome of the Second Meeting of Negotiations.
He underscored the role played by delegations and by the leaders and experts of the indigenous peoples, who had made a constant effort during the meeting to put forward proposals that reflected their interests and, at the same time, responded to the positions taken by the governments of the member states.

He noted, however, that the January meeting had not reached as much agreement as the meeting in November, since it had considered only four articles in Section Three of the Declaration and reached consensus on three paragraphs and a few titles. 
For their part, the delegations recognized the efforts of the Chair of the Working Group and expressed confidence in the negotiating process. 
The report of the Chair has been issued as document GT/DADIN/doc.164/04.

2. Proposed date for the Third Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus

As pointed out under the first item on the order of business, the Chair decided to submit a new proposed Schedule of Activities of the Working Group, indicating that the Third Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus would be held in late April 2004.


The delegations supported the new Schedule of Activities and decided that the Third Meeting of Negotiations would be held from April 28 to 30, 2004.  The Chair drew attention to the fact that the Fifth Meeting of Ministers of Justice or of Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA-V) would be held at headquarters on the same dates and that logistical problems might arise owing to a shortage of available meeting rooms.  For example, the Hall of the Americas would not be available on the dates selected.  The delegations insisted on the dates that they had selected and were confident that the Secretariat would successfully manage to hold both events simultaneously.  The approved Schedule of Activities of the Working Group has been published as document GT/DADIN/doc.141/03 rev. 1 corr. 1.

Lastly, the delegations expressed an interest in considering informal meetings as an additional working mechanism of the Working Group and supported the Chair’s proposal that the next regular meeting of the Working Group discuss “various aspects of the Draft Declaration.”

3. Briefing on the status of the Specific Fund to Support the Preparation of the American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples

Ms. Irene Klinger, Executive Secretary of the Secretariat for the Summit Process, presented a report on contributions to the Fund in recent months.  Further, she gave a detailed description of the transportation and lodging expenses for the indigenous leaders and experts who had participated in the Second Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus.  Those expenses totaled $43,318.19.  Lastly, she reported that the Fund’s current available balance was $48,283.94.
The Chair of the Group thanked member states that had contributed to the Fund as well as those that had pledged contributions, and underlined the significant contributions made by the Government of Finland in its capacity as permanent observer to the Organization.

The report of the Secretariat for the Summit Process was issued as document GT/DADIN/doc.165/04.

4. Other business

· Some delegations expressed their concern about the following statement made by the Indigenous Caucus on January 28 at the closing session of the Second Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus:

“Mr. Chair, once again, we would like to emphasize the following points that are indispensable for furthering a frank and transparent process for drafting this Declaration.
1. We urge States to increase their participation in this negotiation process.  Only then can we guarantee the legitimacy of this process.”
In that connection, the delegations replied that the number of states present during negotiations had always exceeded the minimum called for in the rules and was, in any case, representative of almost all countries with indigenous peoples in their territories. Moreover, they said that the representation of indigenous peoples in the Working Group meetings, in terms of countries of origin, was very similar to that of the member states which had closely followed the process.
One delegation said that those delegations might be misinterpreting the intended message of the Indigenous Caucus and that it would be wise to consult them concerning the meaning of the paragraph quoted above.

· The Chair of the Working Group, Ambassador Eduardo Ferrero Costa, reported that he had been appointed Ambassador of Peru to the United States, a position that would entail his relinquishing his post as Chair of the Group.

He said that, pursuant to the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Juan León Alvarado, Alternate Representative of Guatemala to the OAS, would automatically become the new Chair of the Working Group and that the Group would be responsible for electing its new Vice Chair.
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